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EXECUTIVE TEAM MEETING 
August 16, 2021 @ 6pm 
Reno County Extension 

Office west meeting room 
All 4-H Council Officers are 

required to attend. 
4-H COUNCIL DATE

August 23, 2021 @ 7pm 
Reno County Extension 

Office west meeting room 
JUNIOR LEADERS 

4-Hers 12 & up
Kim Griffith will be 

contacting you thru email 

It wor ked last year so let’s try it again this 
yea r. Entry cards for the county fair must  

be picked up at the Extension Office 

July 12th thru July 16th. 

If you a
 
 re bringing foods to the county fair these 

items have been updated in the fairbook as of 
6/1/2021 

Rule #8 in the food section of the fairbook: 
For food safety purposes, food with custard and cream cheese type fillings and 

frostings, ganache items, flavored oils, “canned” bread or bread or cake in a 
jar, bacon, meat products or any other food requiring refrigeration will not be 
judged. Refer to K-State Research and Extension publication, 4-H 712, Food 

Safety Recommendations for Acceptable Fair Exhibits, for information to help 
you make informed, safe food exhibits. Fruit and pecan/nut pies are 

acceptable. 

Rule #11 in the food section of the fairbook: 
Recipes are required for all food product exhibits. Recipes need to be on a typed 

full sheet of paper (8 x11) with name, club, item and recipe it should be cookbook 
ready. You may add art work to the paper to make it special. Exhibits without 

recipes will  not be eligible for purple award/hold back.  Recipes will not be 
returned. 

 Challenge of Champions  
is We dnesday, July 21@ 1:00 in the 

Sunflower South building sorry for the 
confusion. 

Here is the link to the new record book 
information from the state office. 

https://www.kansas4-h.org/resources/awards-and-
recognition/ProjectRecognition.html 

Project Recognition - kansas4-h.org
Kansas State 4-H Office 201 Umberger Hall 1612 Claflin Road 
Kansas State University Manhattan, KS 66506. 
785-532-5800      785-532-5981 fax
kansas4h@ksu.edu
www.kansas4-h.org

 Congratulations 
Nathan Schmidt  

from the Haven 4-H 
Club  

for taking 12th at the 
national archery 

competition.



 

  

MEET THE 2020 
NATHAN 

 

 

MAKE SURE IF YOU 
QUALIFY FOR STATE 

FAIR THAT YOU SIGN UP 
AT COUNTY FAIR. YOU 

WILL FIND THE 
PAPERWORK ON THE 

FRONT TABLES IN THE 
PRIDE OF KANSAS 

BUILDING. 

KING & QUEEN 
MONEY IS DUE 

TO THE 
EXTENSION 

OFFICE JULY 
7TH BY 5PM 

***************** 
Congratulations to the 

Reno County 4-H 
Foundation Scholarship 

Winners 

Karl Woleslagel of the 
Mitchell   4-H Club: Dean 

Hinshaw Memorial 

Kendal Schoenalls of the 
Haven  4-H Club: Karla 

Stallman Memorial 

Piper Schlatter of the 
Union Valley 4-H 

Club:  Dixie Spence 
Memorial 

HCC Scholarships are 
going to: 

Dade Coldren of the Union 
Valley 4-H Club: Ralph 

Warner Scholarship 

Shelby Pearce of the 
Trailblazers 4-H Club: 

Vida Warner Scholarship 

Go to 4-H youth where you 
will find great information to 

help you with projects and 
events that are coming up. 

Also, under what is hot on the 
right-hand side is where you 

can find great videos for 
officer training. It will give you 

list of upcoming events and 
contests. Check it out!!!!

Remember to check out our website:  
www.reno.ksu.edu 

Announcements, rules and entry forms for 
upcoming events may be found on the 

website. 
For county shows throughout the state stop 

by the office and look at our notebook. 

Check out these state websites great 
information. 

GREAT 4-H RESOURCES 
& REMNDER DATES 

   If you have any 
questions about the dog 
project please contact 
Melaney Dick at 620-728-
9743 or  
melrussdick@gmail.com 

   If you have any 
questions about shooting 
sports, please call Ray 
Bartholomew at (620) 200-
8253 

If you have any 
questions about 
photography, contact 
Karolyn Kellogg Howey at 
(620)663-5731 ext. 344.

   If you have any 
questions about the clothing 
project, contact Kathy 
Zongker at (620) 543-2767. 

 If you have any 
questions about the horse 
project, contact Jackie 
White at 785-893-2563. 

If you have any questions about 
the citizenship project, contact Kristen 

Armstrong at 913-549-2391 or email her 
at armstrong.kristen.m@gmail.com 

If you have questions about 
Ambassadors contact 

Karolyn Howey at 620-663-5731 ext. 344 
or Meghan Miller at 620-200-2544. 

If you have any questions about Junior 
Leaders  contact: 

Kim Griffith at : 620-899-9453   
kimberlygriffith27@yahoo.com 



2021 Kansas 4-H State Wheat Expo in El Dorado 

Submitted by Deryl E Waldren 

Join us for the 2021 Kansas 4-H Wheat Expo on Wednesday, August 11th at the Butler County Community 
Building in El Dorado. We are pleased to be working with the KSRE-Butler County Extension Office. The 

2021 wheat expo will be one of Kansas 4-H’s first face-to-face state 4-H events since COVID-19 shut down 
physical/face-to-face 4-H programming in March 2020. We are excited to bring the wheat expo back for a 

fun, educational and hands-on program in person for all Kansas 4-H members, siblings, parents, 
grandparents, and KSRE Extension staff. You do not have to be enrolled in crops/plant science projects to 

participate. 

The Kansas 4-H State Wheat Expo is a wheat fun day showcasing all things wheat. Lunch and refreshments 
are sponsored, and tours will be available. Everyone will participate in the same tour with the group splitting 
into two equal groups, with each group then flipping to the other tour after about one hour. 

1. MKC (Mid-Kansas Cooperative) elevator and facility tour, 2418 SW Butler Rd., Benton, KS 67017;
316-778-1181. This facility offers services in feeds, grains, and chemicals.

2. Varner Farms, Towanda, is a diverse farming operation with crops, hay, cattle, and a dairy goat herd.
Family members produce and sell soaps and lotions.

There will be eight contests open to youth members with cash prizes and ribbons awarded. Classes include: 
(1) 1 lb. bin run for crops members; or (2) 1 lb. bin run for “adopt a producer”; (All wheat samples must be
postmarked to KSU by July 20 so testing can be completed). Youth may bring multiple exhibits in Divisions
3-9. A maximum of two placings per individual in each division, 1-8 will be awarded. (3) 1 quart jar sample
of cleaned wheat; (4) three standard yeast rolls; (5) three standard sized cookies; (6) three standard muffins;
(7) wheat photography contest; (8) wheat educational posters and (9) Cloverbuds, (5-6-year-olds) with
participation ribbons.

Cost will be $6.00 per person registration. Registration will go live around June 20th. Pre-registration will be 
required by Sunday, August 1st, 11:59 p.m. to ensure an accurate meal count and for tour divisions. For 
additional questions or to get involved with the wheat expo planning committee, contact Deryl Waldren at 
303-349-7403 or e-mail him at: dwaldren@ksu.edu.

*************************************************************************************** 

Attention to all youth enrolled in the horse project.  It’s time to saddle up. 

Here is the horse project schedule for the 2021 4-H season.

July 23rd Reno County Fair Horse Show 
August 26th 6:00 PM Sandhills Arena 

Sept 16th 6:00 PM Sandhills Arena (a week early due to a family trip the following week.) 
October 21st 6:00 PM Sandhills Arena 

All dates are subject to change due to weather. 
No meetings in November or December, due to holidays. 



Announcing 2021 Summer Pen Pal Program 

Submitted by Pam Van Horn 

Starting, Thursday, June 10, registration to be part of the 2021 Pen Pal program opened. The program begins 
July 1 and runs through September 23. The program is available for youth between the ages of 9 and 18. 
Interested youth and families can register at the link: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2H962HB Cost to 
register is $10. 

The Pen Pal program is offered to the first 250 registrants. Once the initial number of participants in acquired 
a waiting list will be formed. States 4-H will match the US youth with from other countries that have chosen 
to participate. Youth participants are tasked with exchanging a letter or message via their preferred 
communication method. The expectation is that they communicate (at least) a few times with their match 
during the program period. They may write as many times as both parties feel comfortable. 

 Pen Pal Program Outline and Details (PDF)
 Summer Pen Pal Program Flyer with Registration Link (PDF)

*************************************************************************************** 

Save the Date - 48 Hours of 4-H 

Save the date now for 48 Hours of 4-H!  The weekend after National 4-H Week, is the perfect opportunity to 
setup a service project and join the 48 Hours of 4-H Service Challenge, October 9-10, 2021. Invite your 

friends, clubs, adult volunteers and 4-H Alums too! 

By starting to discuss and plan now, you can find the perfect project for your group and engage important 
partners and it might just be the perfect way to start the New 4-H Year! 



KDA Photo Contest 

Submitted by Heather Lansdowne 

The beauty of Kansas agriculture has been celebrated throughout the state’s ag industry, and we encourage 
photographers to capture that beauty and share it with others through the Kansas Department of Agriculture’s annual 
photo contest. KDA began accepting photos on June 7, and will continue accepting entries through August 16. 

This year’s KDA Photo Contest categories were selected to promote different aspects of Kansas agriculture. Kansas 
Weather, Celebrating Local Foods, Water in Kansas and Rural Kansas categories will showcase the many places and 
ways we experience agriculture across the state of Kansas — from the beauty of the Flint Hills and the western plains 
to the family-run local ranches and colorful farmers’ markets, and the many ways that weather and water have an 
impact on Kansas agriculture. And for the first time ever, we have added a Video category to showcase drone footage, 
harvest videos, or other short clips of under 30 seconds. As always, there will be a separate Youth category, for young 
photographers under age 19. Prizes will be awarded to the top two winners in each of the six categories. 

KDA serves to advocate for agriculture, the state’s largest industry and economic driver. Photos which best capture the 
categories will be used throughout the year as we tell the story of Kansas agriculture. After submission, KDA is granted 
permission to use any photograph for publications, social media, websites, displays, etc. without payment or other 
consideration from the photographer. 

Photo entries should be sent in .jpg format to KDA.PhotoContest@ks.gov. Videos should be sent in .mp4 or .mov 
format. Entries must include a title and brief description, where and when the photo/video was taken, the 
photographer’s full name and age, entry category hometown and email address. 

Guidelines for the KDA Photo Contest, including deadlines, categories and prizes, can be found 
at agriculture.ks.gov/photocontest. Voting to select finalists will begin on KDA’s social media sites in late August. For 
more information, contact Heather Lansdowne, KDA director of communications, at Heather.Lansdowne@ks.gov or 
785-564-6706.

*********************************************************************************************** 

STATE PHOTO CONTEST 
The Kansas 4-H Dog Conference logo design contest is open to all dog project members.  Designs are needed for the 
2021 theme: SURVIVING AND THRIVING WITH 4H K9’s.  Designs must reflect this theme and be submitted 
electronically in a JPG format.  PDF submissions will not be accepted.  The winning logo design, with professional 
modifications, will be used for promotional efforts including t-shirts.  The winning entry will receive a complimentary 
registration for the 2021 Kansas 4-H Dog Conference, October 23-24, 2021.  There is no cash value.  Entries must be 
received electronically to 4-H Dog Action Team State Liaison Aliah Mestrovich Seay by Sunday, August 15. 

Questions may be directed to Aliah Mestrovich Seay at aliah@ksu.edu. 





JULY CALENDER 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 
ENTRY 

DEADLINE 
FOR FAIR 

PAPERWORK 
& ONLINE 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

NINNESCAH 
KING & 
QUEEN 
MONEY 
DUE TO 
OFFICE 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

THOMADORA 
UNION 
VALLEY 

WRC 
CARNIVAL 

BUHLER 
FAIRBOARD 

MEETING 
County Fair 
Dog Show 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
HAVEN 

NICKERSON 
MITCHELL 

TRAILBLAZERS 

County Fair 
Fashion 
Review 

County Fair County Fair County Fair County Fair 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 
County Fair County Fair 

Reno County Extension Office Phone # 620-662-2371 

All articles/pictures for the newsletter are due to the Extension office by the 20th of the month. 

PLEASE EMAIL DONNA AT dp96929@ksu.edu  





 
 

 



 
 

 




